### NASHVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING THURSDAY, OCTOBER 28, 2021

Council members present at Town Hall: President Jane Gore, Vice-President Nancy Crocker, Councilmember Anna Hofstetter, and Councilmember Tyra Miller. Council member not present: Councilmember Dave Rudd. Also in attendance at Town Hall: Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young, Deputy Clerk-Treasurer Debbie Ferry, Police Chief Ben Seastrom, Administration Manager Phyllis Carr, and Records Clerk Sandie Jones.

### **COUNCIL BUSINESS**

### 1) OPENING THE MEETING

President Gore called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

2) ROLL CALL by Clerk-Treasurer Young.

# 3) CONSIDER ORDINANCE 2021-17 AN ORDINANCE FOR APPROPRIATIONS AND TAX RATES (ADOPTION OF 2022 BUDGET)

Clerk-Treasurer Young presented the 2021-17 Budget Ordinance to the Town Council. She thanked the Council for their work on the budget this year. Councilmember Hofstetter commented that this has been the most informative budget year for her. She also noted that restroom attendant line item in the budget is not necessarily for the current restroom attendant. They will have bids going out for this position. Discussion.

Vice-President Crocker made a motion to have the first reading of Ordinance 2021-17 by title only. Councilmember Hofstetter seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor. Vice-President Crocker read Ordinance 2021-17 aloud by title only.

Councilmember Hofstetter made a motion to suspend the rules and have the second reading of Ordinance 2021-17 by title only. Vice-President Crocker seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor. Councilmember Hofstetter read Ordinance 2021-17 aloud by title only.

Councilmember Hofstetter made a motion to adopt Ordinance 2021-17. Councilmember Miller seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

#### 4) ADJOURN

Vice-President Crocker moved to adjourn the meeting. Councilmember Miller seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor. President Gore adjourned the meeting at 6:40 pm.

The audio recording made at the Town Council meeting on 10-28-2021 is retained in the office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

President Jane Gore

BY REMOTE ACCESS VOTE

Vice-President Nancy Crocker

## TOWN COUNCIL MEETING OCTOBER 28, 2021

Clerk-Treasurer Brenda K. Young

BY REMOTE ACCESS VOTE

Councilmember Anna Hofstetter

Councilmember Tyra Miller

Councilmember Dave Rudd